Little Hulton/Walkden Community Committee - 30th January, 2006


LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
One Stop Shop

Longshaw Drive

Little Hulton

30th January, 2006

Meeting commenced:
6.00 p.m.
"
ended:
8.07 p.m.
PRESENT:
Sylvia Phillips - St. Paul's Peel Parish Community Hall - in the Chair

Councillors Vincent Devine, David Lewis, Iain Lindley, Barbara Miller


and Alice Smyth

(Councillor Roger Jones also attended the meeting in relation to the item detailed in Minute No. 77 below)




John Tierney 
} Bolton, Salford, Trafford Mental Health Trust




David Entwistle
}




Colin Ashton - Walkden Church




Eileen Hartigan - Salford Community Network




Fiona James - Greater Manchester Police


 

Carol Cain - WDCT




Jay Brennan
} Salford Primary Care Trust




Liz Thomas
}




Adrian Dunning - Worsley Civic Trust




Ida Seddon - Rydal Residents’ Association




Mavis Bonney - St. Paul’s Peel Parish Community Hall




Frank Bridge - Birch Road Residents’ Association




Harry Bridge - St. Mary’s Park




Aled Owen - Walkden High School




Councillor Val Burgoyne - Peel Sports Development Group




Tom Murphy - Representing Barbara Keeley, M.P.




Barbara Sherwin - Mount Skip Residents’ Association




Barbara Whiteley
} Armitage Residents’ Association




Brenda Lees 

} 




Rachel Slack - Age Concern, Salford




Cath Hamilton - Kenyon Residents’ Association




Ailsa Cranna - Salford Advertiser




Joan Schofield - Kenyon Residents’ Association




Mark Hughes - GMPTE


ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:




Anne Williams - Strategic Director of Community Health and Social Care 



- Area Co-ordinator



Angie Taylor - Neighbourhood Manager



Chris Tucker - Community Development Worker



Eileen Buchan - Salford Youth Service



Nikki Park - Senior Committee Administrator

71.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Eric Burgoyne, Bernard Pennington and Stan Witkowski, and Paul Jones, Andy Sutcliffe and Stephen Farrow.

72.
SEASONAL GREETINGS

The Chair wished all those present a Happy New Year.

73.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the meeting of the Community Committee held on 28th November, 2005, be approved as a correct record.

74.
COMMUNITY ISSUES

(a)
Youth
Eileen Buchan provided an update with regard to the activities organised for young people in the Little Hulton/Walkden area, with specific reference to:-

· Activities/events provided during the Christmas/New Year school holidays.

· Joint Area Review - Positive feedback.

· Young people involved in accompanying inspectors around the area informing them of what it was like to live in Little Hulton.

· Activities/events to be provided during the February half-term school holidays.

· Work with individuals coming back into the community.

· Young people congregating in the area and the action being taken to address this.

Eileen Buchan also circulated an evaluation report which had been prepared by the Youth Service, on the work undertaken during July to September, 2005.

Reference was made to (a) concerns which had been expressed with regard to youths congregating and causing vandalism/nuisance on Gatehouse Road, Smithfold Lane, around the Netto store, and Kenyon Way, (b) problems associated with a flat which had recently been allocated to two young people on Parkway, (c) the break-in at Walkden Congregational Church, following the withdrawal of a number of activities provided for young people at the premises, and (d) vandalism, litter and graffiti at Walkden High School.

Eileen Buchan indicated that (i) any concerns with regard to young people congregating in areas should be reported to the Youth Service and the police to enable action to be taken, (ii) there was a need to recognise that the incidents of anti-social behaviour were caused by a minority of young people who appeared to want to spoil the positive work which was being carried out in the area, and (iii) it may be useful to provide an explanation to members of the community on the role of the Community Sector Team and the Youth Task Group.

Angie Taylor reported that (a) the concerns which had been raised with regard to youths congregating in particular areas would be considered at the next meeting of the Community Sector Team, (b) there was a school-based police officer at Walkden High School and the concerns raised with regard to the vandalism/litter at the premises would be reported, (c) there was evidence that the Youth Service were engaging with young people within Little Hulton more so than anywhere else within the city and (d) a summary of the work undertaken by the Youth Task Group and the Community Sector Team would be circulated in the near future.

Councillor Val Burgoyne reported on the positive work which was being undertaken by the Youth Service and also by the voluntary sector and indicated that it may be beneficial to meet with the Youth Forum informing them of the activities available and the best areas to congregate without causing a nuisance.

Councillor Iain Lindley referred to the need to be positive about young people in the area, as it was only a minority who were causing a nuisance, and suggested that it may be beneficial to encourage young people to be involved in a local democracy project similar to that which had been established in Lewisham.

The Area Co-ordinator reported that the City Council had just appointed a Children’s Champion who would be working with young people in the area and engaging with those who were in danger of becoming associated with anti-social behaviour.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Eileen Buchan be thanked for all the hard work carried out in the area.



(2) THAT the concerns raised with regard to young people congregating in particular areas of Little Hulton/Walkden be considered at the next meeting of the Community Sector Team.



(3) THAT the concerns raised with regard to the vandalism/litter/graffiti at Walkden High School be reported to the school-based police officer.



(4) THAT a summary of the work undertaken by the Community Sector Team and the Youth Task Group be circulated to Members of the Community Committee in the near future.

(b)
General
The Neighbourhood Manager provided information with regard to the following issues:-

· Summary of the Community Action Plan for 2006.

· Voluntary Service of Salford CVS providing support and guidance to (a) groups who were or who wished to involve volunteers in their work and (b) people who would like to become a volunteer.

· SHIFT/LIFT - A sub-group to be established to consider transport issues and the need for a couple of representatives from the Community Committee to be involved.

· Additional funding for 2006/07 - Safer Stronger Communities Fund.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.



(2) THAT any nominations to serve on the SHIFT/LIFT Transport Sub-Group be forwarded to the Neighbourhood Manager or Nikki Park.

75.
OLDER PEOPLE CONSULTATION REGARDING LOCAL PRIORITIES
Rachel Slack and Eileen Hartigan reported that during the review of the local Community Action Plan for Little Hulton and Walkden in 2005, a pilot project had been undertaken to involve excluded older people in the process.

Eileen Hartigan reported that during a period of 4/5 weeks from mid-August to mid-September, volunteers and staff had visited Brierley House Day Centre and Brynheys Care Home on a weekly basis to facilitate the project, which involved asking 16 older people four broad questions in relation to their priorities for the local area, all the responses of which were noted on to diary sheets.

Rachel Slack reported on a number of the key issues raised by older people during the consultation such as:-

· Accessibility.

· General environmental maintenance.

· The need for opportunities to go out and mix with others including children.

· Personal care provision.

The Neighbourhood Manager reported that as a result of the comments from the participants of the project, a number of specific actions had been included within the revised local Community Action Plan.

Eileen Hartigan indicated that those involved in the project had felt that their involvement had been worthwhile and it was suggested that such a project be continued in the future.

Reference was made to (a) the success of the project, as there had been previous consultation exercised undertaken whereby the process had been difficult to understand, and (b) a report which had been published recently with regard to abuse of older people and the need to be vigilant in such circumstances.

The Area Co-ordinator reported that the work which had been undertaken had been extremely beneficial, as it had been extremely difficult in reaching those people who were unable to attend meetings in the past, therefore, it was hoped that such a project could be linked into a citywide strategy.

RESOLVED:
THAT Rachel Slack and Eileen Hartigan be thanked for the information provided.

76.
ROLE OF MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES IN SALFORD
David Entwistle of Bolton, Salford and Trafford Mental Health NHS Trust gave a presentation on the Mental Health Services in Salford, the main points of which were as follows:-

· Patient and public involvement.

· Incidents of mental ill health.

· Historical context from which present services had evolved.

· Change in emphasis from large institutions to more community based support.

· Mental Health Services in Salford.

· The importance of patient, user, carer and public involvement.

· Definition of mental health.

· How we can in Salford overcome the challenges of tackling the stigma of mental health.

Reference was made to (a) the work carried out with vulnerable groups such as the homeless and children with mental ill health and (b) Children Adolescent Health Mental Services (CAHMS).

David Entwistle reported that in relation to the homeless, it was disappointing that the facility at the Cathedral Centre had recently closed, however, there was a considerable amount of work carried out within Salford supporting vulnerable groups and with regard to children with mental ill health, there was a specialist facility provided at Pendlebury Children’s Hospital, however, as mental ill health could start from an early age of 8/9 years, it was hoped that facilities would be provided to enable support to be given more promptly.

RESOLVED:
THAT David Entwistle be thanked for providing an informative presentation.

77.
TRANSPORT ISSUES
Councillor Roger Jones, the Chairman of the Greater Manchester Passenger Transport Authority (GMPTA) circulated a report containing details of current transport issues, with specific reference to:-

· Metrolink.

· Integrated Transport Strategy/Provisional Second Local Transport Plan.

· Concessionary Fares.

· Shudehill Transport Interchange and Salford Bus Services.

· The Safe Return of the evening 36 bus service.

· Bus Strategy and Quality Bus Corridors.

· Rail Refurbishment.

· Salford Quays/Trafford Park Shuttle Bus Proposal.

· Integrated Social Needs Transport.

Councillor Roger Jones also reported that (a) from 1st April, 2006, anyone over 60 years of age or disabled would be able to use public transport from 9.30 a.m., free of charge, (b) during peak times the fare charged for those over 60 years of age or disabled would remain at 50p and (c) with regard to the improvements required at local rail stations, considerable investment was required, and the GMPTA was currently in the process of arranging a meeting with organisations such as Network Rail and the train operators to discuss the work needed and how it should be prioritised.

Reference was made to (i) free public transport for those over 60 and disabled and the method by which people could apply for such a service, (ii) the Disabled Group of the GMPTE which had recently been disbanded and whether there were any proposals for it to be re-established, (iii) free public transport and whether it was available outside Greater Manchester, (iv) the concessionary fares and whether a person had to be retired from employment to benefit from the free public transport, (v) the passes for the free transport and whether local authorities would have to pay for their provision, (vi) access to public transport for those who are disabled, (vii) the Leigh Guided Busway and concerns that it would not provide any solutions for Little Hulton, (viii) the introduction of the free public transport and whether it was hoped that this would encourage use and (ix) the Ring and Ride bus service.

Councillor Roger Jones reported that (a) those over 60 or disabled would need to apply for a pass to access the free public transport and application forms would be available from the Office of the GMPTE or local travel shops, (b) the free public transport was available within Greater Manchester, however, if travelling outside the area payment would be required, (c) the free public transport was available to anyone aged over 60 whether employed or retired, (d) each local authority paid a levy to the GMPTA who then paid for the services provided, (e) if a person was disabled and could not access all facilities they would be directed to those services which were accessible, (f) with regard to the Leigh Guided Busway, there was a need for such a service to be provided, due to the number of cars on the roads and the traffic jams created, therefore, if a new bus lane was established which was available for buses only, it would make the service more attractive, (g) there were approximately 80,000 people who had not applied for passes for public transport, therefore, it was assumed that the service was not attractive to them, and it was hoped that the provision of free transport would encourage greater use and (h) Ring and Ride provided a valuable service within Greater Manchester and in 2/3 months time, users would be consulted to identify whether improvements could be made.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Councillor Roger Jones be thanked for the information provided.



(2) THAT application forms for the free public transport be made available at community buildings.



(3) THAT the comments with regard to whether the Disabled Group of the GMPTE would be re-established be investigated.

78.
HOMEWATCH
Fiona James reported on the Homewatch Scheme in terms of its organisation and operation, and indicated that (a) there was evidence that such schemes did reduce crime within local areas, (b) Homewatch Schemes did create a community spirit as local residents worked together in an attempt to reduce crime, (c) within Walkden and Worsley there had recently been a number of incidents of vehicle crime and although there had been no particular pattern established there was a need to be vigilant, and (d) Homewatch Schemes were supported by Salford City Council and funding was available from a variety of sources to undertake projects.

RESOLVED:
THAT Fiona James be thanked for the information provided.

79.
COMMUNITY JUSTICE IN SALFORD INITIATIVE

RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that this item had been withdrawn from the agenda.

80.
CRIME AND DISORDER - UPDATE
The Neighbourhood Manager provided an update with regard to crime and disorder issues, with specific reference to:-

· Vehicle crime on the Kenyon Way Estate and the action being taken to address this.

· Beat Sweeps.

· Youth Services Officer currently based in Hindley who would be producing plans for supporting those young people who were due to be released.

· Reinstatement of the bus service on Kenyon Way.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

81.
POSITIVE ACTION PRESS STATEMENTS

RESOLVED:
THAT the following items be included in the positive action press statements:-

· Safer Stronger Communities Fund.

· Older People Consultation.

· Provision of Free Public Transport.

· Outcome of the Beat Sweeps.

· Youth Activities.

· Reinstatement of the Bus Service on Kenyon Way.

82.
ITEMS FOR COMMUNITY COMMITTEE - 27TH MARCH, 2006

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the following item be included on the agenda for the next meeting of the Community Committee, to be held on 27th March, 2006:-

· Budget Report - Strategic Spend 2006/07.



(2) THAT any additional items for the next meeting of the Community Committee be forwarded to the Neighbourhood Manager at the earliest opportunity.

83.
ITEMS FOR INFORMATION ONLY

RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that the following items had been circulated for information only:-

· Fairtrade in Salford.

· Network Rail - Pigeons.

84.
JOB OPPORTUNITIES FOR SALFORD PEOPLE

RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that 10 new posts had been created within Salford for which local people were encouraged to apply, and those recruited would be responsible for encouraging and supporting others to live a healthier lifestyle. 

85.
MAKING IT BETTER FOR CHILDREN, YOUNG PEOPLE, PARENTS AND BABIES - FORMAL CONSULTATION, JANUARY-MARCH, 2006

The Area Co-ordinator reported on a consultation exercise which was currently being undertaken with regard to the future of health care services for children, young people, parents and babies, and indicated that (a) a number of options had been proposed, three of which did not include the provision of any maternity/neo-natal care at Hope Hospital, (b) the Primary Care Trust were currently undertaking the consultation exercise and were keen for local people to contribute their views, however, whilst petitions indicated an overwhelming strength of feeling they were not considered sufficient in terms of providing strong reasons to retain the services at Hope Hospital, therefore, response forms had been produced to enable individuals/groups to submit their opinions with regard to the proposed changes, (c) the Primary Care Trust had arranged public meetings to enable people to learn about the proposed changes and to contribute to the Salford response, which would be held on 9th February, 2006, at St. Luke’s Hall, Liverpool Street, Weaste, commencing at 1.30 p.m., and on 8th March, 2006, at St. Michael’s Social Club, Liverpool Road, Peel Green, commencing at 


5.30 p.m., and (d) the City Council were concerned with regard to the proposed changes, and the importance of the consultation was stressed, as it affected the future provision of health services within Salford.


Councillor Val Burgoyne referred to the consultation exercise on the proposed changes and reported that there had been a number of issues which had not been considered such as funding and how conclusions had been reached, and indicated that there was a need to think about the whole of Salford, in terms of where mothers/children would have to go to access services which were currently provided at Hope Hospital.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.




(2) THAT anyone requiring assistance in completing the response forms should contact Jay Brennan or Liz Thomas.

 86.
NETWORK NETWORK EVENT

RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that the first Network Network Event would be provided by Salford Community Network on 15th February, 2006, at Broadwalk Training Centre, from 4.30 p.m, to 7.00 p.m.

87.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that the next meeting of the Community Committee would be held on 27th March, 2006, at Walkden Congregational Church, commencing at 6.00 p.m. 
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